MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION OF MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR HELD IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, December 7, 2021
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Davies-Dunhour at 4:30 p.m.

 

ROLL CALL                                                PRESENT
Councilmembers

Judith M. Davies-Dunhour, Mayor

Robin Casper 
Suzanne C. Stanford, Borough Clerk

Jennifer Gensemer

Marcus Karavan, Solicitor 


Frank Dallahan    
Robert Smith, Borough Administrator 
Reese Moore
James Craft, CFO 

 

Charles Krafczek  






Ray Parzych 
Mayor Davies-Dunhour announced that the meeting was now open. Adequate notice of the meeting was provided by posting a copy of the time and place on the Municipal Clerk’s bulletin board and mailing a copy of same to the Press and the Cape May County Herald on January 9, 2021.

FOR THE RECORD, THIS WORK SESSION WAS HELD VIA VIDEO/TELEPHONE CONFERENCE IN A ZOOM FORMAT

SALUTE TO THE FLAG

CFO - Follow Up Budget Review – 
Current Fund Operating Expense
Net Change so far in the Operating Budgets is increase of $56,579, or 3.3% over the prior year. In the Water, Sewer Fund – is a $26,300 increase over prior year or 4.68%. 

Tonight, going over the 2022 Capital Budget for the General Capital Fund and how to fund them.

Administrative Departments - $20,000

Beach Patrol - $25,000

Police Department - $137,550

Fire Department - $142,000

Public Works Department – (estimated) $1,824,000  

Recreation Department - $786,500

Natural Resources - $600,000

Summary 

Total Projects Cost

$3,535,050

Funding available in existing capital





Bulkheads



$285,000





Roads




$300,000





Trash Packer Upgrades

$  60,000





Beach Walkover Replacement
$300,000





82nd Street Courts


$  44,000





82nd Street Resurface


$  79,000

Total Projects cost – Funding required


         $2,467.050

In the 2022 budget we can accommodate approximately $1,015,000 in Capital Projects.

Funding 2022 Capital Summary

Total Project Cost 



$3,535,050

Less available Funding prior projects

$1,068,000

Funding in 2022 Budget 


$1,452,050

Bond/Notes Funding (potentially) 

$1,015,000

Next meeting Water & Sewer Capital
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A & F – Councilmember Krafczek – 

Paul Kates – Update on Town Center Designation Report 
We have completed the draft report and sent it up to the State for an initial review, received good feedback from them and that draft will be looked at for state focus on sustainability and green energy and practices.  

Resolution to endorse the final and send to State will be considered at the next Council Meeting on December 21st
Borough Engineer – Read his End of Year Summary Report into the record 
Construction & Zoning – Ray Poudrier –with regards to the flood prevention permit and the main changes, spoke to Paul Baldini and he will have the draft Ordinance ready to send to the DEP. In my report I recommended we adopt a fee for the Flood Prevention Permits. The permit now is one page and the new permit from FEMA will go to 14 page permit, which will require much more paperwork and substantial increase in work for the Construction Office, and should have a fee to cover this. Governor Murphy has signed legislation that all Construction Offices will be digital by April 30th. This will require computer updates, software updates, etc. 

Mayor asked if we will need more staff in the Construction Office and he said we will need more help. 

Tax Collector – Summary on year end delinquencies. We sent out 332 delinquent notices and 9 year end penalty notices on November 30th . Last year we sent out on December 1st 293 delinquent notices and 7 year end penalty notices. These delinquencies represent less than 10% of the total levy. There were no unpaid prior year delinquent taxes sold at the 2021 tax sale and all delinquents were paid prior to sale.  Announcement regarding the local finance notice 2021-22 from the Division of Local Government Services regarding water accounts which states, Executive order 229 currently places a moratorium on local governments enforcing late payment charges, penalty charges, shutting off water due to non-payment and placing delinquent accounts on tax sale. However, effective January 1, 2022, the moratorium will be lifted and late charges and penalty fees may be imposed and payments remaining delinquent may be shut-off and/or referred to tax sale lien. 
Tax Assessor – Office remains busy, market remains steady. This month 25 deeds, 18 were cash transactions, did 10 certified lists. In the market, we had 13 sold on MLS and there are 20 listings and 19 are pending.  2 and 4 – 90th Street sold for $13.1 million.   

Borough Clerk – no report    
CFO – no report 
Administrator – Department of Public Works – We have a date with Middle Township, the Mayor, Director of Public Works, Marc DeBlasio and myself are going to make a presentation with respect to the Newdeck property on North Wildwood Blvd. This is our opportunity to present to Middle and we have a strong land use argument as well as very strong argument for shared municipal services with Middle Township 

Jersey Professional Management is in the midst of the recruitment process for the Public Works Director, they have reached out to their network and they have advertised and from what I am being told there has been a healthy response to our advertisement. At some point in time we will be assembling that committee for that position. 

We have Charlie Jones with us tonight, public works consultant, is currently in the process of going through extensive one on one interviews with council, selected community groups as well as employees. 

PUBLIC WORKS – Councilmember Parzych – Stated he has reservations about the move out to Middle. We would be much better served and should make sure we have absolutely exhausted all possibilities out at the end of Stone Harbor Blvd. Land behind Burke used car lot, lot around the corner, and the Mikel property, for the Borough a much better fit. Worried if this 
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is the right thing to do.  We seem to be doing it and we haven’t tasked anyone to develop a real plan on how this is all going to work. What are the total costs going to be once we finish everything we need to do out there? What lots are going to be freed up in Stone Harbor to sell?  What are we going to move and what not move?  How are all those numbers going to be cranked into our budget? And how many years will this take?  Don’t know that we have a plan in effect but we are charging down this road. 
Administrator said he is prepared to discuss every item raised and don’t mind going through it again. I feel comfortable presenting that information. Good questions about the plan and maybe I can do a better job of articulating that. A lot of thought has been given to selection, this site, as well as transaction issues, if we are successful. I will be guided by Council whatever time Council feels it is appropriate to discuss it.  
Councilmember Parzych reported the Borough Engineer will be looking at the boat ramp so that the Aqua Fence works in the future.  Making Council aware there are some problems on 96th Street. Evidentially there were railroad tracks running down the North side of 96th Street at one time, and under the davits you see on the pictures, public works found old railroad ties underneath. This is something that will have to be addressed. 

Russ Grant - Public Works Director – Councilmember Parzych said Council agreed to provide Kindle with barricades for an event a few weeks ago. In the report we used man hours to do that.  Councilmember Gensemer, was classified as a Special Event, it is not a Special Event. Have to look hard at charging our taxpayers and then donating goods and services to a for profit corporation that is not located in our community.  Use of a special events application was discussed in how to approach this in the future. Also what events can and/or should be classified as special events was discussed.
UTILITY REPORT –Councilmember Moore – Water usage for November, up .96% almost 1% compared to last year. Our annual usage is up 2.36% . Discussion about the changes in the Water & Sewer Ordinance that were made in mid-August. One of the changes involved the Smart irrigation System. There has been some questions and concerns about the change. This has been considered from quite some time. It was included in the Water & Sewer Ordinance passed in mid-August. Effective January 1, 2022, small irrigation systems are not exempt and are subject to the Borough irrigation schedule. Information is on our web site as well as the Utility bills. The fact is the smart system is very effective and has worked well with certain properties but unfortunately our utilities department has found in many cases the settings for the smart system are being overridden and result in overwatering and also excess water usage. That is the reason the change was made to remove the exemption for the smart systems. The Utility Committee is certainly willing to meet with people interested in further conversations, but however the ordinance is already passed, there was time for public discussion but the committee will meet with interested parties. 

Councilmember Gensemer – Stone Harbor Chamber of Commerce wanted to be sure all Council members were aware that they are holding their Holiday Celebration with a very special guest speaker on Friday at 7:00 at the Whitebrier from 6-9 pm.

DISCUSSION:
Upon motion of




Councilmember Frank Dallahan
Seconded by





Councilmember Ray Parzych
That the Work Session Meeting of Mayor and Council be adjourned at   5:15 p.m.
 Vote




6 Councilmembers
AYE
APPROVED___________________________________, 2021
_____________________________________________, Mayor

ATTEST______________________________________, Borough Clerk
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